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 A NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION Dedicated to equine Legislation, Good Horsemanship, the Acquisition and Preservation of Trails 

May 11 Progressive Dinner Ride / Agua Dulce / see flyer page 9 

May 16 General Meeting / Mandarin Terrace / Sun Valley 

June 22 Oak Creek Wild Horses Day Trip / Tehachapi / see flyer page 10 

July 13 Mt. Pinos w/ C12 / Frazier Park / see flyer page 11 

Aug 19-26 C22/C12 Morro Bay Camp Out / Montana de Oro / flyer page 12 
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Hi Everyone, 

We’ve had some interesting weather here with rain in April! We had to cancel the 
ride at Vasquez Rocks, but we had a wonderful lunch at Maria Bonita’s to 
celebrate the 10th Annual John Richardson Memorial Luncheon! A big thank you 
to Patty Hug and Suzy Martin for pre-riding the ride and for those that came out 
for lunch and a toast to John! 

Thank you to everyone who volunteered to help organize an event or lead a ride 
this year! We should have great weather for our upcoming rides in the next few 
months: 

The National Spring ride will now be the Fall Ride—location TBD. 

May 11th is the Progressive Dinner Ride at Shamrock T Ranch in Agua Dulce. This 
event is back by popular demand and is open to riders and non-riders. For those 
of you that would like to join us for dinner only, please come around 7pm. This is 
always a fun event! Craig Tognazzini will be your trail boss. We’ll have 2 stops 
along the ride then dinner at the Tognazzinis. Please RSVP to Craig by May 3rd 
(flyer on page 9). 

Our General Meeting is Thursday, May 16th. Come join us at our meeting location 
at Mandarin Terrace in Sun Valley! It’s always a good time! 

June 22nd is our day trip to see the Oak Hills Wild Horses in Tehachapi. Staging 
will be at the Richardson Ranch in Agua Dulce (see flyer on page 10). Please RSVP 
to Mike Hughes. 

July 13th is our ride with C12 at Mt. Pinos in Frazier Park. Beat the heat and ride 
in cooler weather at 8,800’ elevation (see flyer on page 11). Please RSVP to Patty 
Hug.  

August 19th-26th is our trip to Morro Bay with Corral 12. Please get your 
reservations in...we are now taking reservations! Please RSVP to Patty Hug (flyer 
on page 12). 

See you on the trail, 

Kat 

PRESIDENT’S 

MESSAGE 
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WHAT’S NEW IN 22 

General Meeting 

Our Next Board Meeting will be:  

Thursday, May 16th 

     The location will be at:  

        Mandarin Terrace  

     8815 Sunland Blvd., Sun Valley 

Dinner at 6PM. Meeting starts at 7PM 

 

NEW MEMBERS:  

Christel Cartwright (and her horse Billie) &  

Jacob Johnson from Apple Valley, CA.  

Welcome to C22! 

 

 

 

BRAGS:   

Paul has a new horse! He’s an 8 year old grulla  

quarter horse..no name yet. Congrats Paul! 
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Renewals 

 Memberships Expiring in  

May/June: 
Annie Barrios  

Sue & Chuck DuBay 

Laurie Henry 

Chuck Martin & Judy Camplin 

Alice & Jim Sutton 

Rene Vanderhooft 

https://etinational.com/membership/        Corral 22 

@Kathleen-Smart-2 

 

May 11 / Progressive Dinner Ride / Agua Dulce / see flyer page 9 

May 16 / C22 General Meeting / Mandarin Terrace / Sun Valley 

June 22 / Oak Creek Wild Horse Day Trip / Tehachapi / see flyer page 10 

July 13 / Mt. Pinos w/ C12 / Frazier Park / see flyer page 11 

August 19-26 / C22 & C12 Morro Bay Camp Out / see flyer page 12 

2024 Ride Schedule see page 13 

 

CLASSIFIED 

Horse Boarding: 

Large dry pastures available for layups, 
RnR, and retired horses only. Caretaker on 
property 24/7, troughs cleaned and pastures 
harrowed every week. Located in Somis, 
$250/mo. includes hay twice daily, alfalfa or 
grass. 

Contact Paul Jacques at 
paulj@peppertreeranch.com or  

805-386-4354 
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Horsin’ Around 

 2024 Day at the Races 
The day at the races at Santa Anita Park was hosted by Tiffanie Bailey.  Tiffanie’s 

racehorse, Lane Way, ran 3rd in the stakes race. Members Ingrid Fines & Mike Hughes 

came all the way from La Habra Heights! Members of Corral 22 enjoyed lunch at the 

FrontRunner while watching the races with the panorama of the San Gabriel Mountains as 

the backdrop. Some of the members walked down to the paddock to watch the horses get 

saddled. Thank you Tiff for taking folks behind the scenes to enjoy a day at the races!  

 

By: Kat Smart 

Photos by: Tiffanie Bailey & Billie McGuire 
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Horsin’ Around 

 2024 Pioneertown Ride 
It’s been 5 years since we’ve been back to Pioneertown and, boy, has it changed. Pappy & Harriet’s is no 

longer owned by New Yorkers, Linda and Robyn. The restaurant and concert venue is now owned by an 

investment group. We were the only horse group camping over the weekend. The row along the bordering 

side of Pioneertown Motel is designated for vehicle and tent campers.  As you walk along Mane Street, 

you’ll find boutique clothing stores in the General Store and Saddle Shop. The Red Dog Saloon is the 

popular spot and now serves breakfast, lunch and dinner. The restaurant has a chique bar and plays live 

music on certain days.  Riders arrived on Friday afternoon.  We had dinner at Pappy & Harriet’s and shared 

all of the great memories we had there. After dinner, we turned up our fire pits and took shelter from the 

wind and snow! Saturday was a beautiful day. The sun came out and Paul led us on the Sawtooth Loop Trail 

South. We had gorgeous views of the San Gorgonio and San Jacinto Mountains. All the horses did great 

despite the 5.5 hour tour. There were several watering holes for the horses. We stopped for lunch and gave 

the horses and riders a little break.  When we got back to camp, some of us rode into town and parked the 

horses at the Red Dog Saloon. There were so many tourists, it felt like we were at Knott’s Berry Farm. 

Several visitors came by to pet the horses. Thanks to Allan Johnson for being the spokesman for the group. 

Saturday night we had a wonderful potluck dinner. New members Christel and Jacob made bacon wrapped 

jalapenos for appetizers. We also had deviled eggs, ambrosia, chicken chili, chicken tortilla soup, 

cheesesteak sliders, cornbread and cheesecake! On Sunday, Tiff, Paul and Becky rode on the East side of 

Pioneertown. Thank you to Billie and Allan for riding drag. Farewell Pioneertown...until we ride again. 

By: Kat Smart 

Photos by: Kat Smart, Kristy Hightower, Tiffanie Bailey 
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Horsin’ Around 

 2024 Pioneertown Ride 
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Horsin’ Around 

2024 John Richardson Memorial Lunch 

 

 

With the forecast of rain over the weekend, we had to cancel the ride portion of the event 

due to closure by the park.  We had a great turnout for lunch despite the rain. Eighteen of us 

gathered together at Maria Bonita’s for the 10th Annual John Richardson Memorial 

Luncheon. We all made a toast to John and enjoyed hearing old stories about John! A 

special thank you to Patty Hug and Susy Martin for pre-riding the trail and to Sharon 

Richardson for planning the lunch. Their pollo a la crema, mocajete and tostadas are always 

delicious.  A good time was had by all! 

Quick history on John: 

John was the Corral 22 Treasurer for 21 years! John was also a Navy Seal in Vietnam for 2 

years. 

John, along with Chuck Du Bay, put the water system in at Hazard Horse Camp in Morro 

Bay. This project took one whole year to accomplish! So we owe a lot to John who we miss! 

Cheers to John!!! 

Happy Trails, 

Sharon Richardson (Past President of Corral 22)  
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